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REPORT TO BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
Scott Johnson, Director of Education 

 
 
                Enclosure 8 
 

Date:    October 29, 2024 

Prepared by:  Chris Kehoe, Superintendent of Education 

Subject:  Secondary Summer eLearning Summary 

 
 
Background 
 
Each summer, St. Clair Catholic District School Board offers a variety of online eLearning courses for 
our secondary students.  During July 2024, 7 summer eLearning courses were offered by SCCDSB staff.  
There were a total of 266 students enrolled in these courses.   
 
In addition, 3 Travel for Credit courses were offered.  There were 1 English and 1 French Civics and 
Careers, with a total of 52 students who participated.  These students were all SCCDSB students from 
St. Patrick’s and UCC.  During the last week of July 2024, they travelled to Ottawa, Montréal and New 
York.  The third course was a Grade 12 English course, with 19 students, who travelled to England 
during the last week of July 2024.  These were also all SCCDSB students.  Summer Co-op was offered 
both North and South, with 60 students participating.  Summer Co-op is a 2-credit course for students.  
 
Michael Giroux, Ryan Hare, and Tamara Johnson each acted as Secondary Summer Learning Principals 
over the four weeks and Payton Jacklin was the TELT.  We wish to thank our OECTA partners for their 
commitment to our ongoing summer learning opportunities.  
 
 
Recommendation 
 
That the St. Clair Catholic District School Board receive the report: Secondary Summer 
eLearning Summary, for information. 
 


